

Carr Junior School



AIM HIGH, SHINE BRIGHT!



3A PHOEBE S
3H CALLUM D
3P POPPY F
4C HENRY L-W
4G CALLUM H
4K LEO P
5H ALL OF 5H

5T ALL OF 5T 6F RUBY M

5M ELLIS H

6J BROOKE C

6MW HARRISON J

W/C 14TH MARCH 2022 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

Hello

Happy Red Nose Day! Thank you so much for all of your kind and generous donations towards the Comic Relief charities, we have raised a fantastic £207.50. We are always proud to support such a great cause and really appreciate the support of all of our families. See below the details of another fundraising event planned for next week which is really close to the hearts of our children in school at the moment 'A Day for Ukraine'. The children have been so engaged in discussions about the tragic events unfolding on a daily basis and are really keen to do something proactive to show our support and help those in need. A great demonstration of just how caring our Carr Stars are! We hope you all have an enjoyable weekend.

Covid-19 Notices

We seem to be experiencing more cases of Covid amongst staff again and there is a significant shortage of supply teachers available. Please can I ask that you continue to bear with us as this will invariably have an impact on the in-class support your children will be receiving and there may be last minute changes to staff around school. We can only apologise for this and can assure you we are doing our absolute best in extremely challenging circumstances. Thank you for your ongoing support.

In terms of cases among pupils, we have seen some cases in Y3, Y4 and Y6.

Health and Safety

Please do not pull into the school entrance to drop off or collect children at school. This is very dangerous for pedestrians crossing the entrance but also for the children as we have witnessed parents letting children get out of the cars into the pathway of traffic on the road. We will be using the traffic cones from next week to discourage this and ask that parents support us in trying to keep all children safe. Thank you.

Improving our school

This week we have been focussed on Safeguarding and ensuring that we have good practice across all areas of Safeguarding and Child Protection arrangements. As this involves work across the curriculum, involves all staff, governors, systems and processes across the whole school, it has included all priorities from the School Improvement Plan. Our Safeguarding review has been really positive showing that we have many strengths in this area especially our fantastic Pastoral team. Our TAs have also attended training this week in line with Priority 2: Attainment and Progress of vulnerable groups. They have been learning how they can better support pupils with particular learning needs within particular areas of learning.



3A HANNAH S 3P SKYE Q

3P MARY-KATE S

5H ISOBEL T

ALL OF 5M

Y5/6 GIRLS

FOOTBALL TEAM

6J MAISIE B

6MW OWEN M

6MW MAISY E



Recently, many pupils have shown a desire to try and do something to support those in Ukraine affected by the ongoing conflict.

In response to this, we will be having a 'Day For Ukraine' on Friday 25th of March, where pupils can come to school wearing blue or yellow for a small donation. All money raised will be donated to First News's Ukraine Appeal which is working in conjunction with the DEC (Disasters Emergency Committee).

More details can be found here https://schools.firstnews.co.uk/ukraine/ and here

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/first-ne ws-schools-appeal. You will notice that we are doing this later than the suggested date - this is to avoid a clash with Comic Relief.

We are proud of our children for wanting to do something to help others and thank you for your ongoing support.

We need some baking help!

We are holding a cupcake/bun sale on Tuesday 29th March to raise money for school funds. The buns will be available to purchase at 30p each in both playgrounds at morning break time and at the main gate after school.

We would love to see the children getting involved with baking and seeing their creations being enjoyed by their friends. If you are able to bake some small cakes and buns for us to sell that would be very much appreciated.

All bun donations can be handed in at the office or to your child's teacher on Tuesday morning.

As a nut free school, we cannot accept any baking that contains nuts or chocolate spread. Due to allergies within school we are also unable to accept any baking that contains seeds including seed oils.

Thank you so much and happy baking!

Our Amazon Wishlist

We are having a huge focus on Reading this year and we would like to update the books on our bookshelves. We would like to fill them with current reads and books children have chosen. We have created an Amazon Wishlist full of books classes have chosen that they would like to see on their bookshelf. If you would like to, or know of anyone or businesses who would like to buy us a book here is the link.

https://amzn.eu/jgIXozC

Your support is greatly appreciated!

We are beyond grateful to all those who have already purchased us a book from our wishlist. It has been lovely delivering the new books to the classes this week!



Tickets £2 - Available on Parent Pay or at the school office Draw will be made on Wednesday 6th April



Attendance



3A - 85.00% 3H - 94.62% 3P - 97.50% 4C - 83.00% 4G - 89.55% 4K - 98.62% 5H - 96.90% 5M - 94.14% 5T - 96.45% 6F - 93.18% 6J - 98.82% 6MW - 95.56%

TTRockstars

Here is this weeks top 10!

Leaderboard

Q Ba	nk Name	Group	Rock Status	Studio speed 7 days ago
1	Lilly L.	3P	Rock Hero	0.65
2	Noah C.	4K	Rock Hero	1.00
3	Faruk B.	4K	Rock Hero	0.99
4	Reece P.	4G	Rock Legend	1.18
5	Beatrice S.	4G	Rock Legend	1.57
6	Jack H.	4G	Rock Legend	1.58
7	Joseph J.	3H	Rock Legend	1.84
8	Alfie B.	4K	Rock Legend	1.69
9	Elsa M.	4C	Rock Legend	1.86
10	Sofia B.	4C	Rock Legend	1.99

Rank Name		Group	Rock Status	Studio speed 7 days ago
1	Harrison J.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.61
2	Lucas W.	5M	Rock Hero	0.55
3	Alfie-Jay C.	5T	Rock Hero	0.65
4	Alana G.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.73
5	Lucas C.	6j	Rock Hero	0.74
6	Louie F.	6F	Rock Hero	0.70
7	Alfie H.	6F	Rock Hero	0.73
8	Jack S.	6j	Rock Hero	0.86
9	Ruari M.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.83
10	George G.	6J	Rock Hero	0.80







We are now taking bookings for the hire of our School Hall!

Do you provide a regular weekly group/class/activity and need a space to hold your group?

Do you need a one off space for hire?

We are available to all and offer great hire rates!

£29 for the first hour and £17 per additional hour thereafter.

Available for use on an evening from 5pm on weekdays throughout the year and 8am to 5pm during school holidays and weekends.

Please contact us on 01904 798996 or email us at admin@carrjunior.southbank.academy to discuss your requirements and availability.